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Dinner Meeting: 

Contact Alison Ahearn - for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.

COST (Includes dinner) Members/Guests $20.00

Special Dietary Requirements:
If anyone has any special dietary requirements will they please inform Alison so that she can inform the club.  The club is very happy to cater to individual needs.

Alison Ahearn
Home: 3289 2560
Mobile: 0419 649 278
Email:   amy@amyandrews.com.au
Diary Dates:
· 13th December – 5pm 
Selling of “Glowies” at  Pine Rivers Park                   
· 31st  January  -  10am
Fundraising Meeting at Jan’s place – 28 Lawrence Rd, Chermside West

· No dinner meeting Dec&Jan
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Instead of our December 
dinner meeting come and 
enjoy a final get-together 
at “Topiaries” restaurant 
in Samford.  
Cocktails, savouries and scintillating conversation.

10th December - 5:45pm

961 Eatons Crossing Rd

Samford (on the hill).

      *Happy Birthday*
…to quite a few members for December……
	Carole Garden
	3rd

	Penny Garnsworthy
	8th

	Bettina Mayfield
	9th

	Alison Ahearn
	21st

	Dianne Woodland
	21st 


Bingo Report

Arrive at 9.05 am to help set up.
I have been called up for Jury service in the month of December and have discussed this with the three extra people that I have registered on for December, just in case I have to go on jury service.

CHRISTMAS RAFFLE:
Could each member bring a grocery item or something Christmassy for the Bingo Raffle.  The players are very supportive of these raffles.  Please bring items to our night out!
Bingo Roster 
December 4th
Elizabeth & Tracey

   11th
Ros & Jan

   18th 
Tracey & Karen
January  8th
Melindie & Bettina


15th
Carol


22nd
Elizabeth


29th
Penny

February 5th         Karen


12th
Tracey


19th
Jan


26th
Penny
March
5th
Di Woodland


12th
Kay


19th
Bettina


26th
Penny
April
2nd
Melindie


9th
Carol
All possible members to help on 18th December. We have a Xmas hamper raffle, goodies and Xmas fare. A year’s celebration.
There is NO BINGO 25th Dec or 1st  Jan 09.

Vicki Williams  Bingo Convener

President’s Message

I do hope that you have all given thought to the summary that I gave out at our last meeting.  If you feel that we are not heading in the right direction or you would like us to try something different in fund raising or support for a different charity please let us know.  We will be discussing all this at the meeting on the 31st January at 28 Lawrence Road at 10am.

I have been in touch with "Topiaries" at Samford and I'm assured that the savouries will be enough to take the place of a 2 course meal.  Of course 

we will have to know numbers and anyone that doesn't come and doesn't give an apology will have to pay as with our usual dinner meeting.

Do hope you will all come and enjoy the great vista of "Topiaries" in our informal event.
Regards,

Jan Spittle 
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Finance and Fundraising

The Women of Pine Rivers Expo went smoothly and successfully and we all breathed a sigh of relief that we all survived. But... we can not relax just yet. The Glowies stall is coming up quickly. Don't forget if you have placed your name on the roster when you should be arriving. I will have the roster at the next meeting if you require a reminder.
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Any remaining glowies and some new ones will be sold at the Australia Day celebrations glowies stall on the 26th January 2009. This will also be held in the Pine Rivers Park. So don't forget to put your name down for this too!
 Regards,

Simone


Status of Women Committee 
Since 1991, Zonta has participated in a 16 Day Campaign to promote the awareness about gender violence and its effect on women worldwide. The 2008 theme has been dedicated to recognizing the 60th Anniversary of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights and is being celebrated from 25th November to 10th December. Although we are not actively celebrating this event, it is worthwhile taking time to consider what, as Zontians, we are about and why we support projects such as Jebb House and others. By promoting Zonta to family and friends we are actively participating in this 16 Day Campaign on a personal level and helping spread information that can raise the awareness of violence against women.

The UNIFEM Movement “Say No to Violence against Women” has asked for signatories from individuals and groups to stand up and be counted by adding their name to 5,066,549 already submitted signatures. If you would like to add to this number, then log onto the following site.
 http://www.unifem.org/campaigns/vaw/

Unfortunately we have not had acceptances for the 2008 Bursary for students who are in receipt of Youth Allowance and we will consider options to this for next year. In the meantime, members can be on the alert for ideas that help fulfill Zonta’s goals.

Regards,

Lorraine Hunter

Organisation, Membership & Classification Committee
For the last column of the year I am wearing my Membership Chair hat, (a rather nice gold sombrero with mahogany miniature wooden chairs hanging off it) to say firstly a very big thanks to Penny for taking over all the administrative work to do with membership, including all the paperwork to do with new members, producing regular updated membership lists, and writing two procedures - one on the enrolment of new members and one on the payment of annual fees. I’ve said before but I’ll say it again – having written procedures as clear as these will make being on the Membership committee so much easier for members who take over this role from Penny and myself …in the future. So big thanks to Penny.

Secondly thanks to Vicki and Jan who continue to field email and phone enquiries about Zonta, respond to them and forward the enquirer’s details to me. I’m sorry that despite their good work I have not been a very successful catcher of new members from these contacts but I think we’d all agree that Julie, who was at our November meeting, and is a lawyer and ex police woman, and very interested in what our future projects may be, will make an excellent new member in 2009.  

Thirdly thanks to those new members who did join in 2008. And what Amazons they are. On joining, Alison immediately takes over as Attendance officer, Jenny takes over as Correspondence secretary and Anthea takes over as Newsletter editor and gives it a most professional makeover. Di also joined this year and while not in a specific position has pulled her weight at workshops and the big event – Expo. 

We also have some other members who have done extraordinary amounts of work for the Club this year  – Jan has thanked them on our behalf, but let us not forget Jan herself, and behind those members is nearly everyone else in the Club who has contributed on the Board, on committees, at workshops and at Expo. We’ve all pulled our weight haven’t we? And that’s what being a member of Zonta International it is all about. So a very happy Christmas to everyone – you have all been fantastic members of the Zonta Club of Pine Rivers in 2008. 

Member’s Profile

Sorry no profile this month – but I’ll have some goodies in the New Year.

Instead a Zonta quiz question – what are the official Zonta colours? 

Clue: I’ve named them in my column. 

Season’s regards,
Rosalind Pestell

Homeless Connect
Thanks to Lorraine for informing us about HOMELESS CONNECT which is an initiative of the Lady Mayoress. I volunteered my services today as a massage therapist.  I was the only masseur there and I worked tirelessly from 8.00am – 2.15 pm doing 15mins back and shoulder massages.  It was one of the most popular services provided. There are still people waiting for their massage, the list was so long.

Homeless Connect was quite an eye opener for me and the City Hall, Brisbane was teeming with people, service agencies and volunteers.  I now have the T Shirt to prove that I was there.

I did not see what we donated but I am sure that it was very much appreciated.
Regards,
Vicki Williams

United Nations Committee
Two Voices against Child Marriage and for Education

Date: 7 November 2008

Nujood Ali, a 10-year girl old from Yemen who courageously escaped from and filed for divorce from a forced marriage, and her lawyer, Shada Nasser, addressed an audience at UNIFEM headquarters today. Both are to receive a Woman of the Year Award from Glamour magazine.

Nujood Ali was married off to a man in his 30s when she was only nine years old. Many little girls in her native Yemen and around the world suffer this kind of fate — but Nujood wouldn't stand for it. After suffering repeated beatings and rape from her husband, she ran away and went directly to the courthouse, asking for a lawyer who could help her. Human rights lawyer and feminist Shada Nasser took on her case free of charge and made history this April by winning Nujood a divorce from her husband, sending a message to the rest of Yemen that marrying girls at such premature ages would not be tolerated. Nujood, now 10, is back at her family's home on the outskirts of Sana'a and has said: "All I want to do now is finish my education. I want to be a lawyer."

Most experts say education is crucial in eradicating the cultural practice of child marriage. The Girls World Communication Centre (GWCC) was founded by volunteers in 1998 to help promote female schooling in Yemen, where 65 percent of women are illiterate. Located in Sana'a, the GWCC provides educational programmes, including language classes and computer training, to roughly 2,000 girls each year — most of them at no cost because their families cannot afford to pay. Supported by UNIFEM, IREX and other prominent institutions, GWCC has reached at least 10,000 girls in its 10 years of operation, and many of its graduates have gone on to work at top-tier companies and NGOs in the Middle East, paving the way for other young women to achieve greatness in a region where that happens all too seldom.

With the funds raised through the Glamour Women of the Year Fund initiative in partnership with Vital Voices, the GWCC will be able to implement a new programme focusing on child brides and girls at risk of early marriage. This programme will help change the perception of girls in Yemen to allow girls to keep their childhood — and achieve 
their full potential. Learn more at http://www.yldf.org/gwcc/en/about.php.

Regards,

Lawrie  Kraus


Future Diary Dates!

AREA 
WORKSHOP 

22ND March 2009

At Riverglenn, Indooroopilly

(based on the musical “How to succeed in Zonta without 
really trying”)

DISTRICT CONFERENCE

25TH – 27TH September 2009

at Rydges Southbank, Townsville

International Convention 2010

San Antonio, USA

International convention 2012 Italy


Christmas Event





Wishing you


all 


 a


lovely


Christmas


 and a 


 safe 


 holiday season…





* Glowies Stall *





13th December


Pine Rivers Park





The parade begins 


at 5.20pm and should 


finish at the Park 


at 6.30pm





A fun night for all!

















All articles in this newsletter are provided by the chairperson of each committee.  These articles are not necessarily the views of Zonta or the Editor.

